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As we reach the end of 2020 I am sure many of you will be relieved to be seeing 
the back of it. It has certainly been a test of our resolve and I think we have 
managed to squeeze in as much golf and social interaction with our friends as the 
restrictions placed upon us have allowed.  
I am very positive about next year with a vaccine being rolled out, and a golf 
course looking in very good shape. 

 
I have been asked by a number of members what the Green Amber and Red 
system means, so I have briefly outlined the ruling below. 
The full explanation can be found on the club website by clicking on the “Golf 
Course Traffic & Buggy / Trolley Policy” link on the “Home” page. It is also on the 
notice board in the foyer of the clubhouse. 
 

THE TRAFFIC LIGHT SYSTEM 
 

GREEN 
             
No Restrictions 
 
AMBER 
 
Full course available to all, however those using a trolley or buggy must use the 
90 degree rule (Trolleys or buggies must STAY in the rough and use paths where 
provided) 
 
RED 
 
Full course available to those who can carry a bag. 
 
Those who need to use a trolley/buggy, holes 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, 10th and 
11th, are available for play using the 90 degree rule, you must follow the 
directional signage and pathways where provided. 
 
 
BOOKING TIMES 
 
The Captains committee have approved reducing tee booking times to 8 minute 
intervals in an effort to ensure as many players as possible can play during the 
shorter daylight hours of winter. 
I must remind you of your responsibility to socially distance whilst on the course 
and to show respect to all groups on the course. 
 
 
 



COMPETITION DIVISIONS 
 
Following the introduction of the World Handicap System we feel that it is time 
to look at the balance of our divisions in singles strokeplay and stableford 
formats. To achieve this the first singles competition next year will have the 
divisions set 2 or 3 days before the competition to give as even a balance as is 
possible. There is no way to create a perfect split but we will attempt to get as 
close as possible 
 
 
 
WINTER LEAGUE 
 
Richard Pearce is captaining the Winter league team this year, please give 
Richard your support; the fixtures are as below. 
 
Fixtures 
 
14th Jan    Meyrick Park   Away 
18th Jan    Salisbury & South Wilts   Home 
28th Jan    Salisbury & South Wilts   Away 
22nd Feb  Meyrick Park   Home 
 
Finally I would like to wish you all a very peaceful Christmas and Happy new 
year. 
 
Richard Collis 
Seniors Captain 
 
 
 
 


